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Total Estimated Burden Hours: 
360,214. 

Status: Extension of a currently 
collection. 

Authority: Section 3507 of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 35, as 
amended. 

Dated: June 12, 2007. 
Lillian L. Deitzer, 
Departmental Paperwork Reduction Act 
Officer, Office of the Chief Information 
Officer. 
[FR Doc. E7–11745 Filed 6–18–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5117–N–49] 

Notice of Submission of Proposed 
Information Collection to OMB; Federal 
Labor Standards Questionnaire(s) 
Complaint Intake Form 

AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The proposed information 
collection requirement described below 
has been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. The Department is 
soliciting public comments on the 
subject proposal. 

The information is used by HUD to 
fulfill its obligation to enforce Federal 
labor standards provisions, especially to 
act upon allegations of labor standards 
violations. 
DATES: Comments Due Date: July 19, 
2007. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
approval Number (2501–0018) and 
should be sent to: HUD Desk Officer, 
Office of Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Washington, 
DC 20503; fax: 202–395–6974. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Lillian Deitzer, Departmental Reports 
Management Officer, QDAM, 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development, 451 Seventh Street, SW., 
Washington, DC 20410; e-mail 
Lillian_L._Deitzer@HUD.gov or 
telephone (202) 708–2374. This is not a 
toll-free number. Copies of available 
documents submitted to OMB may be 
obtained from Ms. Deitzer or from 
HUD’s Web site at http:// 
www5.hud.gov:63001/po/i/icbts/ 
collectionsearch.cfm. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice informs the public that the 
Department of Housing and Urban 
Development has submitted to OMB a 
request for approval of the information 
collection described below. This notice 
is soliciting comments from members of 

the public and affecting agencies 
concerning the proposed collection of 
information to: (1) Evaluate whether the 
proposed collection of information is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; (2) Evaluate the 
accuracy of the agency’s estimate of the 
burden of the proposed collection of 
information; (3) Enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and (4) Minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond; including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology, 
e.g., permitting electronic submission of 
responses. 

This notice also lists the following 
information: 

Title of Proposal: Federal Labor 
Standards Questionnaire(s) Complaint 
Intake Form. 

OMB Approval Number: 2501–0018. 
Form Numbers: HUD–4730, HUD– 

4730–E, HUD–4730–SP, HUD–4731. 
Description of the Need for the 

Information and Its Proposed Use: The 
information is used by HUD to fulfill its 
obligation to enforce Federal labor 
standards provisions, especially to act 
upon allegations of labor standards 
violations. 

Frequency of Submission: On 
occasion. 

Number of 
respondents 

Annual 
responses × 

Hours 
per 

response 
= 

Bur-
den 

hours 

Reporting Burden 2,500 1 0.5 1,250 

Total Estimated Burden Hours: 1,250. 
Status: Extension of a currently 

collection. 

Authority: Section 3507 of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, 44 U.S.C. 35, as 
amended. 

Dated: June 12, 2007. 

Lillian L. Deitzer, 
Departmental Paperwork Reduction Act 
Officer, Office of the Chief Information 
Officer. 
[FR Doc. E7–11746 Filed 6–18–07; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5076–D–15] 

Redelegation of Authority to the 
Director of the HUD Office of Healthy 
Homes and Lead Hazard Control 
Regarding Lead-Based Paint 
Enforcement 

AGENCY: Office of the Assistant 
Secretary for Housing—Federal Housing 
Commissioner, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice of redelegation of 
authority. 

SUMMARY: This notice redelegates to the 
Director of the Office of Healthy Homes 
and Lead Hazard Control authority 
presently residing with the Assistant 
Secretary for Housing—Federal Housing 
Commissioner or the Assistant 
Secretary’s designee under 24 CFR 30.45 

and 30.68 with respect to enforcement 
of lead-based paint requirements. These 
lead-based paint regulations, which are 
set out in 24 CFR part 35, subparts B, 
G, H, and R, require the notification, 
evaluation, and reduction of lead-based 
paint hazards in (1) multifamily 
residential properties for which HUD is 
the owner of the mortgage or for which 
a lender receives mortgage insurance, 
including non-residential properties 
being converted to multifamily 
residential properties and (2) 
multifamily residential properties for 
which the owner receives project-based 
housing assistance. 

DATES: Effective Date: June 8, 2007. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Matthew Ammon, Deputy Director, 
Office of Healthy Homes and Lead 
Hazard Control, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 Seventh 
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Street, SW., Room 8236, Washington, 
DC 20410–3000; telephone (202) 755– 
1785, extension 4337 (this is not a toll- 
free number). Speech- or hearing- 
impaired individuals may access this 
number through TTY by calling the toll- 
free Federal Information Relay Service 
at (800) 877–8339. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

HUD regulations at 24 CFR part 35, 
subparts B through R, set out general 
lead-based paint requirements for all 
federally-assisted pre-1978 housing. 
Specifically, subparts B and R set forth 
general requirements applying to all 
HUD programs and subparts G and H 
describe the procedures for notification, 
evaluation, and reduction of lead-based 
paint hazards in (1) multifamily 
residential properties for which HUD is 
the owner of the mortgage or for which 
a lender receives mortgage insurance, 
including non-residential properties 
being converted to multifamily 
residential properties and (2) 
multifamily residential properties for 
which an owner receives project-based 
housing assistance, respectively. 

HUD regulations at 24 CFR 30.45 and 
30.68 authorize the Assistant Secretary 
for Housing—Federal Housing 
Commissioner, or the Assistant 
Secretary’s designee, to initiate civil 
money penalty actions for violations of 
section 537(c)(1)(B) of the National 
Housing Act (12 U.S.C. 1735f– 
15(c)(1)(B)) and for violations of Section 
8 of the United States Housing Act of 
1937 (42 U.S.C. 1437f), including the 
failure to provide decent, safe, and 
sanitary housing, as set out by 24 CFR 
5.703. Pursuant to this authority, the 
Assistant Secretary for Housing— 
Federal Housing Commissioner 
redelegates to the Director of the Office 
of Healthy Homes and Lead Hazard 
Control authority to initiate civil money 
penalty actions pursuant to 24 CFR 
30.45 and 30.68 against a property 
owner who fails to provide information 
documenting compliance with or fails to 
comply with HUD regulations that 
require the notification, evaluation, and 
reduction of lead-based paint hazards in 
(1) multifamily residential properties for 
which HUD is the owner of the 
mortgage or for which a lender receives 
mortgage insurance, including non- 
residential properties being converted to 
multifamily residential properties and 

(2) multifamily properties for which an 
owner receives project-based housing 
assistance as set out in 24 CFR part 35, 
subparts B, G, H, and R. 

Accordingly, the Assistant Secretary 
for Housing—Federal Housing 
Commissioner hereby retains and 
redelegates authority as follows: 

I. Redelegation of Authority 

The Director of the Office of Healthy 
Homes and Lead Hazard Control is 
hereby authorized to initiate a civil 
money penalty action pursuant to and 
within the scope of 24 CFR 30.45 and 
30.68 against property owners who fail 
to provide information documenting 
compliance with or fail to comply with 
HUD regulations that require the 
notification, evaluation, and reduction 
of lead-based paint hazards in (1) 
multifamily residential properties for 
which HUD is the owner of the 
mortgage or for which a lender receives 
mortgage insurance, including non- 
residential properties being converted to 
multifamily residential properties and 
(2) multifamily residential properties for 
which an owner receives project-based 
housing assistance as set out in 24 CFR 
part 35, subparts B, G, H, and R. 

II. Authority To Redelegate 

The Director of the Office of Healthy 
Homes and Lead Hazard Control is not 
authorized to redelegate the authority 
described herein. 

III. Revocation 

The Assistant Secretary for Housing— 
Federal Housing Commissioner may 
revoke the authority authorized herein, 
in whole or in part, at any time. 

Dated: June 8, 2007. 
Brian D. Montgomery, 
Assistant Secretary for Housing—Federal 
Housing Commissioner. 
[FR Doc. E7–11747 Filed 6–18–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4210–67–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Minerals Management Service 

Notice of the Annual Price Threshold 
Determination 

AGENCY: Minerals Management Service 
(MMS), Interior. 

ACTION: Notice of annual price threshold 
determination and annual average oil 
and gas market price calculations, along 
with their effects for the Gulf of Mexico 
royalty relief programs. 

SUMMARY: This notice provides the 
official MMS documentation of which 
Gulf of Mexico price thresholds have 
been exceeded by annual market prices 
for oil or gas, by lease vintage, for 
calendar year 2006. This notice also 
explains in detail how MMS calculates 
the annual oil and gas prices and 
applicable price thresholds used to 
determine whether royalty relief applies 
in calendar year 2006 for our various 
deepwater and deep depth royalty relief 
programs. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Marshall Rose, Chief, Economics 
Division at (703) 787–1536. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: By various 
laws (Outer Continental Shelf Lands 
Act, Deep Water Royalty Relief Act, 
Energy Policy Act) and regulations (30 
CFR 203.47, 203.54, 203.78, 260.110, 
and 260.122), MMS has authority to 
impose price thresholds for royalty 
relief. As prescribed in applicable 
regulations or lease terms, 
notwithstanding any provisions for 
royalty relief, companies are required to 
pay royalties for those calendar years 
when annual average New York 
Mercantile Exchange (NYMEX) market 
prices for oil or gas exceed the adjusted 
price thresholds levels. As a courtesy, 
MMS tracks, calculates, and posts on its 
website a variety of relevant information 
about applicable oil and gas prices and 
the price threshold levels to be used in 
determining whether a particular lease 
continues to be eligible for deep gas, 
deep water, or other royalty relief. The 
information contained in this published 
notice was posted on MMS Web site 
previously. 

The following table represents the 
official MMS price threshold and 
market price calculation determinations 
made for calendar year 2006. Any 
subsequent inflation adjustments or 
market price adjustments will not affect 
these official results or their implication 
for royalty relief on the designated 
categories of leases. 

APPLICABLE PRICE THRESHOLDS AND MARKET PRICES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2006 

Product Lease vintage (sales held in) 

Annual aver-
age NYMEX 

price 
($/bbl or $/ 

mmbtu) 

Adjusted price 
threshold level 

($/bbl or $/ 
mmbtu) 

Royalty relief 
suspended 

Deepwater oil ................................................... Before 1996; 1996–1997; 2000; 2002–3/2004 $66.22 $35.75 Yes 
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